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>From: jan pratt.don clark < 
Sent: December 6, 2022 10:07 AM 
To: Corrina Giles <cgiles@thebluemountains.ca> 
Subject: Letter to council re: A Landscape Architect for The Blue Mountains! 

To The mayor and town council, Town of the Blue Mountains..... 

I am a long term resident & business owner in Thornbury. I lived on Bruce St. and ran my Landscape 
Architecture practice from there for twenty years. I am retired now. I thank the luck that landed me & 
my family in the most beautiful spot in the world; The bay, the escarpment, the orchards & our 
valley, providing outdoor living second to none. 

How do we preserve these precious resources and still grow? This is the issue facing us now! 
� Livable communities 
� Green infrastructure 
� 'Sustainability' 

These words are in our minds and on our lips. However, thinking and talking are not all there is to 
it. We also need to Do it! 

As a landscape architect I can see the need to establish a 'Parks and Forests' department within the 
Town, and enter the next phase; the one that follows the thinking and talking phase. And as part of 
our official plan we need a Parks Master Plan that considers 
- streetscapes 
- parks, trails and open spaces 
- wildlife habitats and corridors 
- drainage and flood management 
- community hubs 
- density pressures 
- climate change 

and so many others too numerous to mention! 

Within the 'Leisure Activities Plan' there are over 100 recommended actions (starting on page 318),and 
following those are a further 8 strategies (pg 318) 

I suggest to council that the professional to undertake this task is a landscape architect. This is what 
they are trained for. Before I arrived in Thornbury in 1990, I spent my early career as the Senior 
Landscape Architect 
for the Parks Department, the Town of Brampton. Brampton faced the same growth pressures we are 
facing now. The job entailed working with developers, designing parks & valleyland links, as well as 
upgrading parks within the town. There was ongoing liason with Planning, Park maintenance, 
and Works departments. I had three staff and together we oversaw hundreds of projects throughout 
the town. 

� I would like to recommend that council include in the upcoming budget, the funds to hire a 
seasoned and senior municipal focused landscape architect to take on this essential task. 
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�� I �As well, I recommend that a committee of individuals be established to help guide this process. 
would like to be considered for this committee and as a member of the Ontario Association of 
Landscape Architects (OALA) I would enlist as much help from them as possible. 

As Bill 23 looms over us I suggest that the need is urgent! 

Thanks for hearing me out! 
Jan Pratt Landscape Architect OALA 
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